
Kyle Godar, P.E. is a Civil Engineer that currently serves as the County Engineer for Calhoun County 
Illinois. As the County Engineer Kyle is in charge of all operations of the County Highway Department as 
well as the Township, Unit Road District. Kyle oversees all funding, maintenance and construction 
activities for the Counties 300 miles worth of roads and bridges including two County Managed Ferry 
terminals and the approach roadway to one State Managed Ferry Terminal.  

Kyle began his carrier in the private sector working as a project manager for a St. Louis based 
construction company where he prepared bids for traditional highway construction projects as well as 
large design build projects. He managed bridge and highway construction project in Missouri, Illinois, 
and Arkansas for 11 years. During that time Kyle was involved with 37 bridge construction projects in 
addition to numerous other paving and highway construction projects.  

In 2015 Kyle accepted the position as the County Engineer of his native community of Calhoun County 
Illinois, a rural community just to the North of the St. Louis Metropolitan Area. During the past six years 
Kyle has managed the County Highway Department and helped the community endure various 
hardships including historic flooding during the spring and summer of 2019 that caused extensive 
damage to the areas highway system.            


